
Delta-Sierra Chapter, California Dressage Society

Minutes of the Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm on August 9, 2012, at Round Table Pizza in Oakdale, CA.

Members Present:  Monica Fay, Mary Duffy, Greg Harper, Joan Cinquini.  Gina Barr was present on the telephone.

Minutes:  Secretary Joan Cinquini noted that the minutes of meetings should be saved indefinitely, published online and in print, and the print copy should be pasted into a hand-numbered notebook.  This method will prevent confusion and any unauthorized changes.  She has purchased a notebook and begun this method of preserving the minutes.  The minutes of the last meeting were approved as published on the website.

Announcements:  

1.  Greg Harper will attend the CDS Adult Amateur Clinic September 21-23 in Santa Rosa.  Auditors are welcome.

2.  Horses, Wine and Art will be held at Bridlewood on Sept. 29.

3.  The final schooling show in the High Score Series will be at Diamond Bar in Ceres on Oct. 20.  Contact MJ Misailidis for information.

New Business:

1.  There will be two awards given for the High Point Volunteer of the year - $100 for first and $50 for second place.  After some discussion, it was moved that we award Dover Saddlery gift certificates in these amounts to the winners.  Monica will purchase these certificates and is keeping track of the points earned on a spread sheet which she will bring to the next meeting.  These points represent the tickets given for volunteer hours and meeting attendance.  See past minutes for information about these points and tickets.  Gina suggested that we give points for work at any CDS sponsored event, but this change can only be made next year.

2.  There will be a single award at each level for the High Score Rider.  It was moved that this be a brass halter plate inscribed somewhat as follows:  Delta Sierra Chapter, California Dressage Society, High Score (level), 2012.  Joan Cinquini volunteered to purchase the plates.  Monica will also make up certificates for these awards.

See previous minutes for the requirements and deadlines for these awards. 

3.  There is interest in holding another competition clinic with a different clinician or with one of the same clinicians. This will be discussed at the next meeting.

Good of the Society:  Sally Rucker has had surgery on her foot and will be disabled for six to eight weeks.  We have sent her a card; phone calls and visits would be appreciated.

Next Meeting:  The next meeting is tentatively scheduled for Thursday, November 1, at 6:00pm at Bridlewood.  Some of the members would like to have a BBQ and/or potluck.  The location may be changed if this does not work out.

Treasurer’s Report: 

There is $2266.89 in our account at present and no outstanding bills.

There are 31 members listed in the CDS Roster.

There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 8:45pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan E. Cinquini, Secretary

August 16, 2012


